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News from  
our neighbourhood
What’s happening in Division 3

Diary dates What’s on in the Redlands! 
September/October school holidays are fast approaching – from 24 September. Check out Council’s website for a 
full list of activities www.redland.qld.gov.au (What’s on), and  www.rpac.com.au 

I really appreciated all those people 
who braved what was one of the 
wettest days on record, and took the 
time to vote and to have their say.

I am a proud long term resident of 
Redlands and I am excited about the 
opportunity to serve the community, 
in particular, the residents of South 
Cleveland and Thornlands.  We 
live in a very special place in the 
world, and it is my goal to protect 
everything that we love about living 
here, whilst continually looking for 
ways to enhance our community so 
that it remains an attractive place  
to live. 

One of my concerns leading into 
the election was the spike in illegal 
dumping caused by the introduction 
of tip fees.   Since being in Council, 
I have supported the removal of tip 
fees and am proud to say that this 
has now been achieved.  Residents 
will now be able to responsibly 
dispose of their waste at the tip 
without having to pay a fee.  

For all those people who have been 
waiting and wondering what was 
going on with the intersection at 
Pinklands, I am happy to report that 

Council will start working on a  
$1.35 million upgrade.

Council’s 2012-13 budget has been 
expedited for this long awaited 
project, which will include a new 
entrance, a car park upgrade that 
will extend and replace the current 
informal graded car park with a 190-
bay sealed car park, and will include 
five bays for persons with disabilities.

Three new, hard-court netball courts 
will be added to the existing six, 
making Pinklands a more attractive 
venue for a range of events including 
Netball Queensland endorsed events.

I feel it a privilege to represent the 
residents of South Cleveland and 
Thornlands and it is a responsibility 
that I do not take lightly. If you have 
a good idea that you would like to 
share or concern that you would like 
to discuss, please feel  free to contact 
me  Ph: 3829 8618 or email: kim-
maree.hardman@redland.qld.gov.au

Warm regards

Cr Kim-Maree Hardman

Dear residents

As your newly elected councillor for Division 3 (South Cleveland and Thornlands), I would 
like to thank you for your support at the recent local election.

Cr Kim-Maree Hardman
Tel: 3829 8618   0418 195 017
kim-maree.hardman@redland.qld.gov.au

Osprey Drive Thornlands 
-Pedestrian Path
Path will be constructed between Panorama 
Drive and Plover Street.

$68,000

Bayview State School 
Footpath Connection
Path will be constructed between Riesling 
Street to Semillon Street.

$63,000

Footpath linking Bay Street to 
Trinity Court, Thornlands

$58,000

Footpath linking Gaylen 
Street to Cleveland-Redland 
Bay Road, Thornlands

$40,000

Pedestrian refuge island 
outside Carmel College, 
Ziegenfusz Road, Thornlands

$25,000

Upcoming projects


